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January 8, 2013

The Honorable Larry Gossett

Chair, King County Council 

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits to the King County Council an ordinance approving the proposed settlement agreement in the Dolan v. King County class action lawsuit. Council approval is necessary for the parties to seek judicial approval by Pierce County Superior Court Judge Hickman. 

This settlement agreement has been negotiated between King County and counsel for the Class in the Dolan case. The settlement agreement is subject to Council approval. The ordinance authorizes the County to enter into the settlement agreement and directs the Executive to implement it. The settlement agreement is also subject to approval by the Pierce County Superior Court, and seeking that judicial approval will be the first step in implementing the agreement.
The Dolan lawsuit was filed in 2006 on behalf of current and former employees of the four private nonprofit organizations that provided public defense services under contracts with King County. The lawsuit alleged that King County had exercised such significant control over the defense organizations that they had effectively become agencies of King County. The lawsuit sought a ruling that the employees of these defender organizations were, and for some time had been, entitled to be enrolled in the Public Employees Retirement System (PERS).
In August 2011, the Washington State Supreme Court ruled that the public defense organizations were “arms and agencies” of King County and not independent contractors. The Supreme Court determined that the employees of the nonprofit public defense organizations are employees of the County for purposes of membership in Public Employees Retirement System (PERS). Following the Washington State Supreme Court’s decision, the trial court required current public defense employees to be enrolled in PERS, which happened in April 2012.  The County is currently paying PERS contributions for all employees of the nonprofit public defense firms.
The settlement agreement provides that class members will receive PERS service credit for the time they worked as employees of the public defense organizations during the period from January 1, 1978 to April 1, 2012. King County will pay all the PERS contributions for that service credit, which is estimated as $31 million.

King County will also recognize those class members who are employed at the public defense organizations as of June 30, 2013 as County employees, with full employee benefits for their positions beginning July 1, 2013. These benefits include King County health insurance and other King County employee benefits. How King County accomplishes this recognition and how it organizes public defense is left up to King County and is not part of this settlement.
The settlement also resolves potential claims by the class members that they were entitled to County employment benefits other than enrollment in PERS. The class members are releasing these claims up to the July 1, 2013 recognition date.

This settlement supports Objective 2 of the Justice and Safety Goal of the King County Strategic Plan by ensuring the availability of public defenders for those who need them.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Dwight Dively, Performance, Strategy and Budget Division Director, at 206-263-9687. 

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive 

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers

ATTN: Michael Woywod, Chief of Staff
Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Carrie S. Cihak, Chief Advisor, Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County

  Executive Office

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance Strategy and Budget
Jackie MacLean, Director, Department of Community and Human Services (DCHS)
David Chapman, Director, Office of Public Defense, DCHS



